
 1 

Pension Funding Reality Check: 
Why the Current Rules Obscure the True Funded Status 

 
Raymond J. Murphy, F.S.A. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Copyright 2005 by the Society of Actuaries.  
All rights reserved by the Society of Actuaries. Permission is granted to make brief excerpts for a 
published review. Permission is also granted to make limited numbers of copies of items in this 
monograph for personal, internal, classroom or other instructional use, on condition that the 
foregoing copyright notice is used so as to give reasonable notice of the Society's copyright. This 
consent for free limited copying without prior consent of the Society does not extend to making 
copies for general distribution, for advertising or promotional purposes, for inclusion in new 
collective works or for resale. 



 2 

Abstract 
 

Several companies in the airline industry are considering the termination of their 
defined benefit plans, which could result in billions of unfunded liabilities being 
dumped upon the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC). Faced with these 
impending liabilities, Bradley Belt, the PBGC’s executive director, has called for 
comprehensive pension reform to strengthen the funding of the defined benefit system. 
 

An analysis of the recent actuarial filings of one of the troubled airlines shows 
that the dire financial health of its plans was obscured by misleading data that indicated 
that the plans were not severely underfunded and that no contributions were required. 
Although the filings were technically in compliance, they showed how ineffective this 
information is for disclosing the true funding status. If a better measure of funding 
status had been required, additional contributions would have been made, and the 
financial distress facing the company, its participants, and the PBGC would not have 
been so severe. 

 
This paper presents this analysis and proposes guiding principles for a simpler, more 
effective funding system that would better serve plan sponsors, their participants, the 
regulating agencies, and the general public. The objective of the new system would be 
to have plan assets funded at termination liability over a reasonable period of time. 
 
 


